
HAMPER PROGRESS no. 7 
Cirencester to Malmesbury  

On 3 April Peter and Teresa 
Baddeley drove down from 
Painswick in their maroon 
Traveller (first reg. 1972) to 
meet Steve Chater at the 
Thames Head. They then went on 
to visit relatives in Hankerton, 
who also kindly donated items 
for the hamper. After coffee 
t h e r e t h e y d r o v e o n t o 
Malmesbury to meet Bill beside 
the River Avon. 

Our thanks to the landlord of 
the Thames Head Inn, and to 
Peter’s sister-in-law and husband 
Nick in Hankerton, who allowed 
this sneak peek at two intriguing 
Singers in the garage. Thanks to 
Teresa for the photographs.

The statue of Old Father Thames used to stand - or 
rather, recline - at the source of the river, near 
Kemble. It is now at St John’s Lock (the first on the 
river) at Lechlade.


